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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 12 JUN 2013 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Sylvia Reedie (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate 

Findlay (Treasurer), Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Cllr Helen Law & Cllr Willy Campbell.  
Members of the public were Helen Keenan & Judy Broderick.  

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the 

meeting; Apologies were received from Derek Moore, Graeme Whyte, & Cllr David Mogg. 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by    

Douglas Campbell, and seconded by Jessie Cartmell. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Foodbank issues:- A general discussion took place with Cllr Helen Law and Sylvia giving reasons why 
these people are approaching foodbanks and issues with the Bedroom Tax causing problems in the 
community. 
Beech Hedging and Trees on Alderston Drive Cllr. Helen Law:-  Helen stated that this work was 
carried out as a special case and all cases would be looked at.   
Pathway in Park (New Nursery) including Lighting at recycling area:- - On-going 
Co-op Verges & Bin:- No reply from the Coop yet, no help from the other shop owners, bin should be 
looked at daily: - On-going 
Gas main Road Repairs Bellyeoman Road:- Opposite Witch Brae in need of repairs :- On-going 
Whitefield Road Pelican Crossing Pothole:- to be looked at again.:-On-Going. 
QMH & Robertson Road Parking:-.:- all issues being looked into:- On-going 

 Leys Park Road Car Park:-.:- Cllr Campbell stated that the issue of busses using the car park early in 
the morning is to stop , Planning issues under discussion:- On-going  

 New Row Parking:- Helen stated that it would be advisable to invite the Blue Uniformed Parking 
Wardens Ops Manager to a CC Meeting Helen to get contact details:- On-going. 

 Sinclair Gardens Roundabout:-New signage in place more required :- Ongoing 
 Newsletter:- David O’Donnell standing by to arrange delivery, delivery costs discussed :-  On-going. 

Buses:- Nothing New, not too bad at the moment sometimes 15 minutes late depending on traffic 
circumstances :-On-going.  
Parking at Nursing Home:- Police to be notified. :- On Going. 
Health Meeting:- Helen stated that the problem are not as bad at Victoria Hospital, issues with minor 
injuries to be identified and the appropriate response. :- On-Going . 
Wall at Townhill Road-Leys Park Road Junction :- Cllr Helen Law is still trying to contact the owners. 
Hedge at corner of Bellyeoman Rd :- Still a problem:- On-Going 
Hill of St Margaret’s, Hedge:- At Station Entrance Needs to be trimmed. Cllr Campbell to look into 
this and it still needs to be looked at. Control of Street Lighting issues at Jean Mackay Nursing, they 
have local control because of the type of lights.  :- On_Going. 
Speed Limits on Bellyeoman Rd:- Road Markings in need of remarking.  Also speed bumps? 
 

4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later in the 
agenda.  

 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
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Correspondence Received: 
 

Party Details 

Fife Council City of Dunfermline Area Committee Agenda 050613 

Fife Council Public Convenience Review 

Scottish Natural Heritage The Nature of Scotland  

Hags-SMP Leaflet 

 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£3605.77 , The only outgoing was £200.00 for the sponsored Litter Pick, Sylvia to go to the school 
on Friday 14

th
 June to present the cheque and present the Certificates.  

 
7] Council: 
 Tesco to reduce the size of new Store at Bruce St., detailed plans were handed out by Sylvia and a 

general discussion took place on the parking stating that parking charges will be the same as other 
council car parks.  To invite Steven Kay Foodbank Chairman to the next meeting. 

 
8] Police Report:- Nothing received from the Police. 
  
9] AOCB: 

High St. Parking a discussion took place regarding Disabled Parking and all people who park during 
the day. Parking on East Port problems as well, No seating available in the Kingsgate. 
Sylvia to shorten the press report in future. 
Footpath from Pilmuir St. to the Bus Station in a bad condition, Tar repairs not sufficient, one wobbly 
slab, Helen to chase up. 
 

 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 14 Aug 2013 @ 7.00 pm 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.35pm. 
 

 
Signed: 
 
 
Date: 

 

 


